

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SILSDEN TOWN COUNCIL
held on Thursday 6th February 2025

Commenced 7.30pm

Concluded 8.13pm

Present: Cllrs Walton, Davis, O'Dwyer, Wogden, Russell, R Whitaker and Ford. Public [5]

Cllr Davis in the Chair

1. Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Jessup, Naylor and C Whitaker
2. Accepted reasons for apologies
3. Declaration of interest on items on the agenda were made by Cllrs Wogden, Russell and Ford for 7.2
4. Police report was forwarded later by email as received after closure of the meeting
5. The minutes of the meeting of Silsden Town Council held on the 9th Jan 25 were signed as a true and accurate record
6. ADJOURNMENT – short verbal update was give by Ward Cllrs
7. ACCOUNTS AND FINANCE.

1. Agreed payments :

SHC	platform hire	2016	322.50
canx		2017	0.00
L Corcoran	salary	2018	881.01
canx		2019	0.00
canx		2020	0.00
Inland Revenue	tax and NI	2021	10.52
Sidsen Climate Act	open gardens project don	2022	500.00
Proms on the Farm	donations	2023	2000.00
WJPS software	services	2024	24.00
P Rance	Annual gardening 2024	2025	580.00
P Rance	lengthsman	s/o	950.00

2. Approved grant application from Silsden Climate Action on behalf of Silsden Open Gardens for £500.00
3. Approved grant application from Proms of the Farm towards admin costs for the 2025 proms for £2000.00
8. **PLANNING:** To comment on the following:
24/04755/FUL|Upgrade to tarmac surface of existing hardcore track|Tomling Cote Barn Tomling Cote Lane Silsden Keighley West Yorkshire BD20 0LW - No objection in principle, but we feel the condition of the existing track is due to lack of maintenance.
Agree with drainage consultants.
25/00132/HOU|Single storey rear extension and raised deck.|19 Westerley Crescent Silsden Keighley West Yorkshire BD20 0BW – No objection
9. Resolved advising and using the new .gov contact details will commence when the clerk is able to confirm that all councillors have set up and activated their email address. Other issues that have arisen due to information not being passed on are being actively explored to find a solution.
10. Cllr Davis gave a verbal update on behalf of the Pavilion Community Group.
11. The website working request was deferred until such times as a working solution is found to the unexpected changes in duties.
12. Confirmed the date of the next meeting as the 6th of March 2025

.....
Chair 6/3/25